Present: Sarah C. Osborne, Chair; Anne Beamer, Vice-Chair; Gloria Price, Secretary; Stacey Reavis, General Registrar

The Board met in the Office, Mrs. Osborne by Zoom. Mrs. Osborne called the meeting to order.

March Minutes were reviewed, Mrs. Beamer made a motion to accept the Minutes, Mrs. Price seconded. The Minutes for March were approved.

June Primary: Mrs. Reavis reported that there will not be a Primary in June.

Redistricting: It is still in progress in many Districts of Virginia. The ones with a Primary are getting extra help. Veris is blocked on Fridays for this use.

Recruitment: Searching for OEs needed at the November General Election is ongoing. There was only one officer acquired from the Public Hearing. Mrs. Reavis will attend the Virginia Industrial Alliance Fair at the Grayson County High School to reach out to students. There will be notices in the newspaper, on cable TV/Community Activities, Comcast Channel 3, the county website, FB, posters, and word of mouth. A survey of other Election localities shows our pay is the medium rate. We may be able to offer an incentive for attending Officer training. New officers could gain experience by working Early Voting with a current OE, which starts September 23. There will be a pre-training for them.

Board of Supervisors' meeting: The Supervisors requested the Board and Registrar attend the Budget meeting this evening to discuss the Precinct Maps. Discussion: It will be easier for the voters to receive one notice about the Redistricting and Precinct changes. This will also be more economical. It will cost \$17,500 for the required mailing. We are still short officers in almost every precinct to run a full General Election. No comments have been received about the proposed combination of precincts except Fries and Comers Rock. Recommending Map #3 to the Supervisors with 10 Precincts.

The Electoral Board annual training will be regionally held in Blacksburg on August 24.

No further business, Mrs. Osborne asked for a motion to adjourn. Mrs. Beamer made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mrs. Price seconded it. Next meeting will be May 17, 2022 at 1:00.

Respectfully submitted,

Gloria K. Price, Secretary

Approved by:

Sarah C. Osborne, Chair

Anne Beamer, Vice-Chair